
 
Round Up - January 2022 
 
A very Happy New Year to all our members. We hope you are keeping well in these challenging times. Your committee 
has just held our first meeting of 2022 and we have a few items of interest to share with you. As always, please do 
pass this to anyone who may be interested, and perhaps encourage them to join as members. It is only with 
membership support that CADRA can be a strong voice for Caversham.  
 

Planning 
The formal closing date for the latest planning application for Reading Golf Club (211843) was 11 January. However, 
the Planning Officer has confirmed that responses received after this date “will continue to be accepted up until the 
point that the application is determined”. That means you still have time to send your comments. CADRA submitted 
a Detailed Response. Among other issues, we expressed concern about the secluded play area which would be 
between two ponds and heavily screened by trees, raising concerns for children’s safety and parents’ peace of mind. 
 
Beechcroft Developments Ltd, a retirement home provider, have sought opinion from the Council as to whether the 
size and significance of their Proposed Development at Caversham Park would require an Environmental Impact 
Assessment screening process. This is not a planning application, but it does provide more information on what is 
proposed. Plans include: conversion of the main house for 63 assisted living apartments; a 64-bedroom care home to 
the west of the main house; 33 houses accessed from Peppard Road; 41 new houses and 12 apartments east of the 
main house; refurbishment and extension of outdoor leisure facilities. We will be sending some comments to assist 
the Council with their decision. 
 
River Academy has now submitted an application (212061) for the secondary school off Richfield Avenue. We have 
been assessing the expected views of the building, the opportunities to reduce climate change and the measures to 
minimise car use. We will be sending comments. 
 

St Peters Conservation Area 
You may have seen that the triangle of land with advertising boards, next to the old Barclays Bank by the Bridge Street 
traffic lights, is displaying an advert for the land’s sale or lease. This is a prominent site in the conservation area where 
community groups have been trying for some time to secure improvements. We have made representations to the 
Council concerning the importance of the site and the need for collaboration. 

 
You may know that St Peters Church has been examining how some changes to the interior of the church could allow 
better access and more flexible use of the space for both the church and the wider community. A consultation is being 
prepared and we will update you when there is more information. 
 

Safer Caversham 
Community Speedwatch is making gradual progress with a small local pilot to test the process. Preliminary analysis of 
the recent Community Safety Survey shows a 15% reduction in the number of people who responded compared to 
two years ago. Residents’ priorities across Reading were drugs, parking, ASB, fly tipping and burglary. Although levels 
of crime across Reading have increased, burglary has decreased, including north of the river. 
 

Changes to the Highway Code 
The updated Highway Code will come into force on 29 January. The most important change is the introduction of a 
hierarchy of road users, ranging from pedestrians to large lorries or buses. For the first time, the law will require those 
who could cause greatest harm to others to bear the responsibility of reducing the danger. Also, road users should 
give way to pedestrians waiting to cross junctions. And we will all need to open the car door with the arm furthest 
away (the Dutch Reach) so that we have a view of passing pedestrians or cyclists. Public information is still limited but 
you may find this Gov UK Summary of the Consultation Proposals helpful. 
 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmembermojo.co.uk%2Fcadra&data=04%7C01%7C%7C397cc044601345ee6aab08d9d5f0adbd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776051944556491%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Zo2wTPLV3FfSEAcZ02KTkPnXTGGvAvYkpqZcvAC%2B%2FpU%3D&reserved=0
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fplanning.reading.gov.uk%2Ffastweb_PL%2Fdetail.asp%3FAltRef%3D211843%26ApplicationNumber%3D211843%2B%26AddressPrefix%3D%26Postcode%3D%26Submit%3DSearch&data=04%7C01%7C%7C397cc044601345ee6aab08d9d5f0adbd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776051944566449%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=1dLBBs51s8S0rMHvfJGPjBsiN1nVuahvpy%2FCgyZ5MwM%3D&reserved=0
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cadra.org.uk%2Fuploads%2Fwysiwyg_editor%2Ffiles%2FPlanning%2FPlanning%2520Comments%2F211843%2520-%2520Reading%2520Golf%2520Club.pdf&data=04%7C01%7C%7C397cc044601345ee6aab08d9d5f0adbd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776051944576406%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=AkRmHnQ1fo3wM1oslzI4TFiybeES2pJsV61rfJkqdYY%3D&reserved=0
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.beechcroft.co.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C397cc044601345ee6aab08d9d5f0adbd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776051944576406%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=p3fvNW2Isch08pJkHp4QN3hpcznX1%2BLm41KJDvV63BY%3D&reserved=0
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fplanning.reading.gov.uk%2Ffastweb_PL%2Fdetail.asp%3FAltRef%3D212072%26ApplicationNumber%3D212072%2B%26AddressPrefix%3D%26Postcode%3D%26Submit%3DSearch&data=04%7C01%7C%7C397cc044601345ee6aab08d9d5f0adbd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776051944586364%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=o%2B5YruidHZ1jeJ1zPliSaqHqVZxbN442ZgM8drXLArY%3D&reserved=0
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.river-academy.co.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C397cc044601345ee6aab08d9d5f0adbd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776051944586364%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=%2FEwLLj7oFcAKUdC4%2FDQZSKT%2BeeqJLBG4Ojv7fa6s54A%3D&reserved=0
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fplanning.reading.gov.uk%2Ffastweb_PL%2Fdetail.asp%3FAltRef%3D212061%26ApplicationNumber%3D212061%2B%26AddressPrefix%3D%26Postcode%3D%26Submit%3DSearch&data=04%7C01%7C%7C397cc044601345ee6aab08d9d5f0adbd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776051944596317%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=%2F%2BZ8UUVItIStq06rXpprGU4oTjTf073ytBfV32f2lkY%3D&reserved=0
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fconsultations%2Freview-of-the-highway-code-to-improve-road-safety-for-cyclists-pedestrians-and-horse-riders%2Fsummary-of-the-consultation-proposals-on-a-review-of-the-highway-code&data=04%7C01%7C%7C397cc044601345ee6aab08d9d5f0adbd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776051944606273%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=nC%2FZ2IyhVwVaTwY3d4O%2Fwt1ORpb3WcJRk5EaelB7hco%3D&reserved=0


Climate Income Seminar 
Also known as Carbon Fee and Dividend, Climate Income is intended to cut greenhouse gas emissions more quickly 
and cheaply, while protecting the pockets of UK residents on low and middle incomes.  
 
The Citizens' Climate Lobby (Reading Group) are hosting a free seminar about Climate Income on Friday 28 January, 
15:30-17:30.  Afterwards there will be a panel for questions and answers which includes Matt Rodda MP, Professor Sir 
Brian Hoskins (Grantham Institute) and the Deputy Mayor, Councillor Ayo Sokale. You can register at Eventbrite.  
 
Did you know that 25% of new cars registered in December were fully electric? 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcitizensclimatelobby.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C397cc044601345ee6aab08d9d5f0adbd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776051944616230%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=%2FcLQFcqO%2FbzkMEMX7GOxhKHq5%2BQpk4VKTOmBSUZg%2B7Y%3D&reserved=0
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Fclimate-income-a-kind-and-fast-tool-to-help-curb-climate-change-tickets-222600422857&data=04%7C01%7C%7C397cc044601345ee6aab08d9d5f0adbd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637776051944616230%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=5XNEcmm81m36Zy%2FXO7D%2F6%2B9Rxqq7pPCBlAjMeUxTdBQ%3D&reserved=0

